
On 7 June, Senator Bishop asked the Australian Communications Authority to provide details of:

•
the name of the company contracted to deliver services to the ACA associated with a consumer education campaign in the universal service obligation (USO) contestability pilot areas;

•
the amount of the consultancy;

•
any relevant payment schedule; and

•
the tasks to be undertaken.

Name of the Company

No contract is in place and no funds paid.

Burson Marsteller has been selected through a public restricted tender process as the proposed contractor. Engagement as a contractor is subject to a prospective competing universal service provider (CUSP) indicating intention to enter the scheme.

Any contracted program is contingent on timing of CUSP entry, and the identification of the universal service areas that the CUSP would enter. Thus there could be several campaigns spaced in time and universal service areas.

The tender process was completed in advance of campaign delivery to ensure that information could be delivered quickly to consumers once CUSP intentions were known.

The amount of the consultancy

The tender process provided an indicative upper limit of spend of around $500,000. The ACA has made an internal budgetary allocation of $300,000 for the consumer education campaign in the contestability pilot areas.

Payment schedule

No payments have been made to date and there is no payment schedule settled or in negotiation at this time. An agreed schedule of payments would be part of the contract.  Contract settlement awaits a prospective CUSP application for approval to operate.

Tasks to be undertaken

No tasks are agreed at this time. As a CUSP may enter one or many contestable universal service areas it is not sensible or possible to specify the extent of tasks at this time. A range of options are possible and the final approach would be agreed at the time of contract settlement. These include:

•
managing a mailout to consumers in affected universal service areas;

•
assistance with web site material;

•
development of Fact Sheets and Frequently Asked Questions;

•
preparation of material for and liaison with regional radio stations appropriate to the actual universal service areas that CUSPs have signalled their intention to enter; and

•
arranging / managing local public fora, meetings.

The focus of the campaign is to be on the consumer safeguards aspects and not on any aspect related to products being offered. Themes would include:

•
rights and obligations of consumers and providers in the contestable universal service areas that a CUSP is to enter;

•
role of consumer choice;

•
advice about CUSP Marketing Plans and that they represent CUSP commitments that are enforceable; and

•
where to get more information (hotline, web site, provider).
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